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A Linked Writing Course
English 197 is a five credit writing course linked to your English 202 lecture course. The writing link has been designed to help you develop as a writer and thinker in the field of English studies, specifically with regard to the works of literature and theory that you’ll be studying in English 202. All of the major writing assignments you will work on in this class are based on the English texts and have been designed by the lecture course faculty in conjunction with the writing link instructors. While the lecture course and the writing links are technically two separate courses, it is perhaps best to think of them as one 10 credit course. To benefit from (and do well in) the writing link, you’ll need to keep up with the readings, lectures and section meetings in English 202; to benefit fully from the lecture course, you’ll need to stay on top of your work in the writing link. If you do, by the end of the quarter you will find that your reading of and thinking and writing about literature has become more sophisticated and rewarding.
My Role and Yours
My primary goal for the course is that your thinking about the works you read in the lecture course as expressed in your writing become more sophisticated. To help that process along, I will be posing challenging questions, designing activities to “unpack” these questions, and responding to the substance of what you write. We will spend time in class talking about what makes effective writing within the discipline, critically reading and discussing course materials, planning shorter writing assignments, and working in peer writing groups and conferences, which will offer constructive criticism at each stage of the writing process.
As a practicing writer with experience in a number of academic disciplines, my role in this course is to provide you with the tools and resources you’ll need to advance your own thinking through your writing. Your role is to do the hard work—the critical readings, the analyses and interpretations, the writing. You will formulate claims and support them. You will revise your papers until they are as good as you can make them. 

While the activity of putting words to paper is largely an individual one, much of the process of writing is social. We write to be read, to be understood, to persuade, to participate in an ongoing conversation about important issues. We’ll incorporate this social dimension in a number of ways: in generative discussions of the subjects on which you’ll write, in research and debate, in peer critiques, in conferences and revisions. Your active and engaged participation in all of these activities is crucial to the success of this class.

Requirements
The course is designed to lead you through the steps of a developed writing process. You are required to complete every step. This includes:

1) actively participating in class discussions, peer critiques, and conferences

2) providing timely, thoughtful, and engaged written feedback for peers’ drafts

3) completing on time informal writing assignments 

4) completing on time all drafts and revisions of the major essays.
Papers will not be accepted unless they have gone through the process of peer critique, conference and revision.


While I will not regularly take attendance beyond the first few weeks of the quarter, it is important for you to understand that you are responsible for what happens in class whether you are here or not. If you need to miss one or more classes for reasons of illness or family emergency, please let me know in advance, and make sure to make arrangements with one of your classmates to find out what you missed and to get copies of handouts. If you must miss a peer critique, conference sign-up or conference, please let me know immediately and we can make other arrangements; if you wait, you may find that my often very busy schedule is full. 
Conferences       
For each assignment, I will schedule individual half-hour conferences to talk about your conference draft (a revision of your first draft, incorporating suggestions from peer critiques) and ideas for further revision. You should come to these prepared to discuss the responses you have received in your peer groups, the changes you have made in your draft, and your plans for further revision.

An important thing to keep in mind about conferences: although my suggestions are intended to help you write a better paper, and if you follow those suggestions the chances are your paper will improve, you will not automatically get an A on your paper. Our conference will consist of a conversation about your draft, a conversation in which we will of necessity focus on certain aspects and not others. While addressing the issues we discuss will improve the paper, it may not address all the issues in need of addressing, and it may raise new ones. The only certainty here is that the more flexible you are, the more willing to revise substantially (and this often means rewriting, from scratch), the more willing to repeat again and again the process of critique and revision, the better your grade on the paper will be.

Grading 
Final grades will be based on the major essays (70%) and the other requirements listed above (30%). It is likely that the median grade for the class will be around 3.1. This means that half of you will likely receive grades higher than that, and half of you will receive grades lower. 
Office Hours
My scheduled office hours are from 11:30 to 12:30 on Mondays and Wednesdays and I encourage you to drop in. I’m available to talk about the class, your writing, questions you have, problems you’re facing, whatever. If you need help, it’s always best to come in sooner than later. Quarters are very short.

E-mail
I encourage you to correspond with me via E-mail any time: it is an excellent way for you to ask questions, make comments, etc., and is also a useful means of letting me know if you must miss a class. Essays, however, cannot be submitted to me on E-mail only: hard copies of these assignments are required.

I have also set up a ListProc <engl197d_sp08@u.washington.edu> for the class to be used for class business, and this will require that you check your UW email regularly. I will likely use it most often to announce changes in class meetings, to give last minute assignments, to clarify points that I’ve been asked to clarify or feel I need to clarify. You should feel free to use it to raise questions, ask for clarification, invite classmates to study groups, etc. You should remember, though, that mail send to the ListProc goes to everyone in the class. If you need to communicate with me about a personal matter, be sure to use my personal email: rmcnamar@u.  
Please note: while you can have your UW email forwarded to another non-UW account, mail to the ListProc can be sent only from your UW address.
Text (optional)
Hacker, A Pocket Guide.
